Mr. Clarence Hoff, Manager, Municipal Auditorium, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Mr. Hoff:

Confirming our phone conversation regarding arrangements, I agree with you in principal that your suggestion is fair and should be taken into consideration. I will talk with you regarding the February 5th date that we still have tentatively scheduled when I am next in Kansas City.

It will be a year until we play Rockhurst again and we can discuss that matter later. We certainly don't want to make all the money and have you lose money.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.